


Kowal to send a letter to New York State Governor Andrew Cuomo and to SUNY Chancellor 
Kristina Johnson requesting that they both do the following: 
 

 Issue public statements, and encourage SUNY Presidents and administrators to issue 
similar statements, condemning all attacks on academic freedom, civic engagement, 
political dialogue; and that condemn and prohibit any efforts to limit or curtail peaceful 
protests and activism on SUNY campuses.  

 Issue public statements, and encourage SUNY Presidents and administrators to issue 
similar statements, in support of, and in solidarity with, efforts across SUNY campuses to 
organize, educate, and speak out against any and all forms of discrimination and 
injustice; and that also support and encourage all faculty, staff, and students who 
attempt to utilize the knowledge gained through their education, and from their 
experience as scientists and researchers, to educate our campus and local communities, 
as well as the larger society, about threats to democracy and to the well-being of our 
communities posed by the increasingly pervasive anti-science and anti-diversity 
rhetoric. 

 Issue public statements, and direct SUNY Presidents and administrators to issue similar 
statements, prohibiting the use of campus resources (both fiscal resources and campus 
personnel), or the creation or continuation any administrative policies, that attempt to 
limit, counter, or disrupt peaceful efforts to confront injustice on and off SUNY 
campuses; or that are intended to track or surveil, for the purpose of reprimand or 
reporting to law enforcement, any SUNY student, faculty, or staff member who 
participates in these efforts. 

 
Therefore, be it further resolved that the President of the Binghamton Chapter of United 
University Professionals send a letter, including this resolution, to the Binghamton University 
Faculty Senate asking them to stand with UUP in solidarity around these issues by issuing a 
similar resolution to the SUNY Faculty Senate, also to be sent to Governor Cuomo and 
Chancellor Johnson. 
 
Passed by the Executive Committee of the Binghamton Chapter  
on March 14, 2018 
 


